The Ridpath Historical Society

INCORPORATED

EXCLUSIVE

PUBLISHERS OF

RIDPATH'S HISTORY

SECOND NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

CINCINNATI, OHIO

CABLE ADDRESS: RIDPATH

June 21, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin Security Trust Bldg. Lexington, Kentucky

ORGANIZED 1896

My dear Dr. Rankin:

Please accept my most sincere thanks for the very fine letter you wrote to the Ridpath Historical Society and in passing, let me express my congratulations to the American Medical Association for being so fortunate as to have you as the next President of that great organization.

In talking to hundreds of doctors they all seem to be in accord as to your skill and ability. In fact, I've never known a man to be so truly recognized by his colleagues. Please believe me, my dear Dr. Rankin, most grateful and appreciative of your letter. In behalf of the Ridpath Historical Society, let me thank you for your cooperation in commending the Ridpath History. They are indeed proud to have your name listed as one of the distinguished owners of the work.

Please do me the honor to believe me

Most cordially yours,

Vice-president

Ridpath Historical Society